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 Church Life, a newsletter for the Bellport United Methodist Church membership and friends, is produced four times each year under   

the administration of Rev. Lydia Han and Editor John Hannon. If you wish to have your name removed from this mailing list, please 

call, or write to the church office. Church Life is also available in PDF on our website. 
                   

God, Our Gardner 

 
The First Sunday of Lent usually comes as we 

approach the Spring. Most churches read about the 
ǘǊŀƎƛŎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƧǳŘƎƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ !ŘŀƳ ŀƴŘ 9ǾŜ ƛƴ 
the first garden, the Garden of Eden, in Genesis 
chapter 2-3. Some blame God for whether tragedy 
ŀƴŘ ŎŀƭŀƳƛǘȅ ŀǊŜ DƻŘΩǎ Ŏontinuous judgments upon 
humanity. 

Still, Jesus reminds us that God cares for us. 
He is renewing the garden of humanity by 
continuously sending Jesus to be with us through 
His churches. God loves us even when we feel the 
most lifeless, hopeless, and worthless, just like a 
winter garden. He sent Jesus to be with us, as a 
good gardener, tending the soil and creating life 
with us - even amid manure and waste, symbolic of 
the tragedy of the world. Jesus is the best gardener, 
one willingly suffers with us so we can find God, the 
only liberation from our sufferings.  

This year, Lent comes between Ash 
Wednesday, Feb. 22nd, to Easter Sunday, Apr. 9th. 
Lent is the best season to renew the garden within 
our hearts. We are called with other Christians to 
join Jesus for this renewing season. The Bellport 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ά/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 
5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜέ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿ ƻǳǊ 
hearts. My dear friends of Bellport UM Church, may 
God bless you as we join together this Spring to 
celebrate our life in Jesus, the very best gardener! 

From Lydia Han, Pastor, Bellport UMC 
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Spring 2023 
 

Contacts:  
Church Office:  (631)286-0525 

  Preschool Program :  (631)286-2498 
Thrift Shop:  (631)286-0746 
Church Website:  www.UMCBellport.org 
Email Address:  BellportUMC@optimum.net 
 

Preschool Website  
www.BellportPreschool.com  

Bellport United Methodist Church  
PO Box 460, Bellport, NY  11713  

 
Church Off ice Hours   

Tuesday ð Friday, 9am ð 1pm 
(Please call before coming)  

 

               Pastor:  Rev. Lydia Han 
 
          
               Office Coordinators : John Hannon &  
                                                Rachel Langert 
 
               Minister :  All the Members  
      
               Lay Leader :  William Morse  
               Lay Servants: Tom Bracken, 
                      William Morse, Scott Munson,  
                      Danna Prather Davis, 
              Council Chairperson :  William Morse 
              Worship : Ellen Horn 
              Outreach:  Carolyn Holtz 
              Christian Education : William Morse 
              Weekday Education : Bridget Boghardt               
              United Methodist Women :  Sara Morse 
              United Methodist Men :  William Morse 
              Staff Parish Relations : Patty  Munson 
              Finance Chair : Carolyn Holtz  
              Treasurers : Barbara Pannhurst,  
                                 Pat Schultz,      
                                Jennifer Lawlor     
              Financial Secretary :  Ellen Horn  
              Fiddlers Green :  Denise Gregory,  
                                        Jennifer Lawlor                 

 
 

http://www.umcbellport.org/
mailto:BellportUMC@optimum.net
http://www.bellportpreschool.com/


 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE  

AT 9:30 AM 
 

Join Upcoming Special Services 

¶ February 26, the First Sunday of Lent 

¶ March 5, Women³s History Sunday 

¶ March 19, UMCOR(Mission) Sunday 

¶ April 30, Native American Min. Sunday 

¶ May 14, Mother³s (Sun)Day 

¶ May 28, Pentecost Sunday Service 

¶ June 4, Trinity Sunday 

¶ June 11, Children³s Sunday 

¶ June 18, Father³s (Sun)Day 

 

 
 

¶ Palm Sunday, April 2nd Worship 
Service at 9:30 am 

¶ Maundy Thursday and Good Friday 
Services will be joint services with 
Cooperative Parish.  

¶ Easter Sunday, April 9th,  

~6:00 am, Ecumenical Easter Sunrise at 
the Bellport Dock.  

~9:30 am, Family Worship Service in 
Bellport UMC 

 

  
 

 

 
 

SUNDAYS AT 9:30 AM. 
Sunday School All Throughout the Year! 

Offering lessons from the  
´Parables of Jesusµ 

 

 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 
 Follows the Family Worship Service,  

children 3 years old thru grade school. 

 

 

 
 

Church Choir  
 

 

 

The choir is meeting on Thursday, 

from 7:00 to 8:30, in the sanctuary. 

Please come and join us in offering 

our gift of music ministry . 
 

 

 

 

 



 

YOUTH PROGRAM  
 

 
Youth Confirmation / Bible Class 

Wednesdays at 7 PM on Zoom 

 

 
 

In February, Rowen Went on a 

mission trip with the New York Annual 

Conference. 

The Youth Group supported her with 

the candy sales. Many Thanks to 

church members, grandparents, and 

teachers! 

YOUTH RETREAT CAMP  

 

 
 

Preschool News 

         
Our winter months have been busy at the 

preschool! The children have learned about the 
season of winter, both arctic animals and 
animals that hibernate, Dr. Martin Luther King, 
Groundhog's Day, Valentineôs Day, dental 
health, black history month, and Saint Patrick's 
Day.  The classes are being introduced to 
authors and to artists.  Each class will study an 
artist and then recreate one of the artist's 
pieces.  Our preschool will have their annual art 
show again this spring. As the staff provides fun 
daily activities, we are also looking forward to 
our summer and fall programs.  Registration 
packets are available. If you wish to register or 
know someone who would like to, please 
contact Bridget in the preschool office.  

For information, visit us at 
https://www.bellportpreschool.com/ 

 

https://www.bellportpreschool.com/


 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

 

 
 

A Program of Lyrical  
Irish Music  

 

Leslie McBride, soprano,  
Dan Fogel, piano  

 
Bellport United Methodist Church 
185 South Country Road, Bellport 

 
Sunday afternoon, March 12, 2023, at 3 p.m. 

Suggested donation of $20 
Students free 

 

 

 

 
 

WOMENôS MINISTRY 

 

Mother/ Daughter Dinner 
  

The Mother/Daughter Dinner (of which all 

women are invited) will be either Tuesday, 

May 9th or Tuesday, May 16th.  

Save the dates. 

Hosted by the United Methodist Women 

For further information, contact  

Carolyn Holtz at 631-286-4236, 

Sara Morse at 631-286-1712, or 

Ellen Horn at 631-286-8827 

 

 

 
 

** The BUMC Womenôs Bible Study is 

meeting at the home of Anna McClure. 

Please contact Anna at 631-286-1172 if you 

are interested in attending our group. 

 

 
 



 
NEW YORK ANNUAL CONFERENCE  

AND DISTRICT PROGRAM  

 

New York Annual Conference will meet on 
June 9,10,11, Hofstra University 

Please Register to Attend 
https://www.nyac.com/ 

 
GIVE SUPPORT FOR HURRICANE 

 
https://ny-reg.brtapp.com/MakeaDonation 

 

Information for  Lay  Servants  
  

Lay Servant Ministry  
 

Lay Servant  Ministry  is a United  Methodist  
system  for  lay  leadershi p development.  The 
courses  are designed  to help  UMC  members  

develop  their  skills  in  leadership,  
communication,  and  caregiving  and  to  

discover  their  Spiritual  Gifts. Basic  Course  is 
the  foundation  of LSM and  must  be taken  to  

earn  Certificates.  
*Ask Pastor L ydia for  Registration  

 
Visit Long Island East District 

for More Information 
 

http://www.liedistrict.com/  

 

South Central 

Cooperative Parish (SCOP) 

¶ Bible Study ( On ZOOM) 

**Every Monday at 12 PM 

**Every Sunday at 7 PM ( Prayer) 

Leader: Bill Morse (Bellport UMC) 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6312860525pwd=

QmppL3BxemJUZjZHc0lTMmk4TE5iQT09 

Dial in: (646) 558-8656, Meeting ID: 631 

286 0525 & Password 11713 
 

¶ Bible Study (In Person) 
**Every  Wednesday at 10 am at the Sayville 

UMC (164 Greene Ave, Sayville, NY 11782), 

Instructor: Rev. Dr. Constance Pak 

**Every Wednesday at 7pm at the Sayville 

UMC, Instructor: Steve Stica   

¶ Men's Bible Study 
** Every Thursday at 7pm at the Bayport 

UMC (482 Middle Rd, Bayport, 

NY11705)*Park in the East parking lot and enter 

through the corner door leading to the parlor. 

Instructor: Steve Stica  
Visit SCCP Homepage for More Info. 

https://sites.google.com/bayportumc.org/south-

central-cop-ministry/home 

 

SOCIAL JUSTICE & CHURCH  

 

All United Methodist Chur ches including 

Bellport UMC stand against any hate 

crimes. For any assistance, contact 
 

One of the UMC Lay Advocates: 
 

FREDERICK K. BREWINGTON, ESQ. LAW OFFICES 
OF FREDERICK K. BREWINGTON 556 Peninsula 
Boulevard Hempstead, New York 11550 (516) 
489-6959 e-mail: fred@brewingtonlaw.com 

www.brewingtonlaw.com 

https://www.nyac.com/
https://ny-reg.brtapp.com/MakeaDonation
http://www.liedistrict.com/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F6312860525pwd%3DQmppL3BxemJUZjZHc0lTMmk4TE5iQT09&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AOvVaw3gEgu7bfzYqQjOTIp8PWNX
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F6312860525pwd%3DQmppL3BxemJUZjZHc0lTMmk4TE5iQT09&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AOvVaw3gEgu7bfzYqQjOTIp8PWNX
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F6312860525pwd%3DQmppL3BxemJUZjZHc0lTMmk4TE5iQT09&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AOvVaw3gEgu7bfzYqQjOTIp8PWNX
https://sites.google.com/bayportumc.org/south-central-cop-ministry/home
https://sites.google.com/bayportumc.org/south-central-cop-ministry/home
http://www.brewingtonlaw.com/


 
FROM LAY LEADER ôS DESK 

ñPerspective on the New York 

Annual Conference ï February 2023ò 
 

Good day, friends in Christ.  From Saturday 

February 4th through February 11th, I attended four 

events on behalf of Bellport UMC: the NYAC Laity 

Convocation (via Zoom); our Cooperative Resource 

District (Bayport, Bellport, Patchogue & Sayville 

UMCs) at Sayville; LIE District Day in Dix Hills; 

and the Disciple2Disciple workshops at Hicksville 

UMC.  The Convocation and District Day were both 

facilitated by Bishop Thomas Bickerton, and were 

very well attended.  All four churches at our Coop 

Resource District were represented by 2-4 members 

each, including all four pastors.  The D2D workshop 

was sparsely attended. 

I want to share some of the things Bishop 

Bickerton said that struck me ï in fact, they struck 

me pretty hard.  I had never heard him speak in 

person, and was delighted that he said everything in 

a direct and straightforward (and loving) way.  He 

delivered some pretty challenging points, without 

sugar-coating them, and at the same time he offered 

(what I thought to be, at least) valid and workable 

solutions.  Thatôs the good news. 

The other side of the coin?  This is my 

overall (subjective) impression and summary; Iôll 

give you some details momentarily.  We, the 

members of the congregations, both clergy and laity 

ï but ESPECIALLY the laity ï need to change our 

way of thinking and our way of doing things.  Top to 

bottom. And by ñlaityò Iôm not referring to the Lay 

Leader, the Lay Servants, or the Committee chairs ï 

Iôm talking about every member of the congregation. 

And most of all we need, somehow, to remove a 

phrase from our vocabularies that is a massive 

anchor of inertia: ñbecause thatôs the way weôve 

always done it.ò 

Some of the things the Bishop said that we all 

need to consider: 

¶ He shared that, when they sought to assign 

pastors last year to each of the 415 churches 

in the Conference, they came up 50 pastors 

short.  There is a dearth of ordained pastors, 

period. 

¶ Change is upon us, right now ï we need to 

change how we carry the message of the 

Good News of Jesus Christ out into the 

world, not the message itself. 

¶ Several direct, searing quotes: ñIf we donôt 

offer the word of hope, we as a church are 

done.ò 

¶ ñOf our 400+ churches in the NY Annual 

Conference, only 8 have regular weekly 

attendance of more than 100 members.ò 

¶ ñChurches who canôt or wonôt adapt are 

going to have a short shelf life.ò 

¶ ñI talk to all our pastors ï they are tired.ò 

As an aside, regarding that last one, he asked a 

provocative question that Iôd already been mulling 

over for years: do our pastors need to attend every 

meeting of every committee in our church?  And 

from another angle: do we lay servants, who can 

cover the pulpit on any (non-Communion or 

Baptism) Sunday, need to wait to be asked, or can 

we say to our pastor ñwould you like a break next 

weekend?ò Could we all step in and carry just a bit 

more of the load? 

And then, the Bishop asked perhaps the toughest 

question of all: do we, as a congregation, expect our 

pastor to go out and bring in new members, and/or 

bring back former members?  Or is that the 

responsibility of every one of us?  That made me 

think of Jesus, so often referring to himself as the 

Shepherd, caring for, and sometimes retrieving, his 

sheep.  Yet I canôt think of one of those parables that 

says the Shepherd has to increase the flock. Perhaps 

the Great Commission isnôt only applicable to our 

pastors ï maybe it applies to every one of us.  As the 

Bishop said on that powerful Monday night: ñOur 

mission statement is to make disciples for Jesus 

Christ.ò 

As your new Staff-Parish-Pastor Relations 

Committee chair, I hope that we can all brainstorm ï 

spirit-storm? ï on where we are going and how 

weôre going to get there.  Iôm available to talk with 

you at any time.  As we say in the Walk to Emmaus: 

ñChrist is counting on you.ò Indeed, Christ is 

counting on all of us. 

 

In Service, 

Tom Bracken, SPPR Chair 

(631) 260-0693  

(Lay Speaker, Bellport UMC 

Long Island East District 



 
BIRTHDAYS AND FELLOWSHIP 

 

 

God bless you with a Healthy and 

Happy B -day & the Year ! 

***Help Us Adding Yours! ***  

 
     MARCH  

 1 - Rowan Catandella 
           3         -           Barbara Berman 
           8          -          Daniel Fogel 

   Luke Labalsamo 
 9 - Mary Walsh 
          10        -          Carla Ballan 
          16 - Steve Montick Jr. 

          29 -          Elyssa Hoag 
   Justin Hoag 
          31 - Dorothy Montick 
 

       APRIL 
1 - Keira Ballan 
16 - Anna McClure 
26 - Emily Rinfret 

 

     MAY  

2 - Corrine Vogel 
5        -           Celia Bilfinger 
6 - Deborah Keller 
7         -          Tom Bilfinger 
8  Carl Moodt 
9 -          David Smith       
13 - Tim Montick 
15 - Mary Bilecki 

16 - Bill Morse 
  Mike Bilecki 
20       -          George Vogel 

25 - Rolf Beutenmuller 
30 - Mindy Smith 
31 - Marion Harder 
 

JUNE 
4 - Hailey Cutrone 
                       Molly Harder 
5 - Mark Barton 
7 - Carl Catandella 
8 - Jessica Ryan 

11 - Justin Schultz 
15 - June Beutenmuller 
16 - Lynn Hoag 
18 - Barbara Pannhurst 

19 - Brody Kolasinski 

22 - Emily Montick 
25       -          Pete Berman 
28       -          Lydia Han 
29 - Jack Cuenin 
 

 
Altar Flower Sign Up Chart is Located 

 at the Church. You can also mail $30 to 

Church with your  or your loved oneôs 

name and date. 



 
CHURCH MINISTRY 

ANNOUNCEMENT  
 

S/PPR (Staff/Pastor Parish Relations) 

Welcome Rachel Langert 
We warmly welcome Rachel Langert  to our 
church office.   Please stop by and introduce 

yourself. 
Our committee is here to support our staff and 

church family.  Please share any positive input, 

concerns, and suggestions with us at any time.  We 

have paired a committee member with our staff.  

You can come to the S/PPR members below. 

Pastor Lydia - Celia Bilfinger, Tom Bracken 

Church Office (John and Rachel Langert) - Sheryl 

Moodt  Cleaners (Maureen) - Pat Schultz 

Thrift Shop (Denise) - Pat Schultz (and Jennifer 

Lawlor) Sexton (Mike) - Trustees will oversee (Rita) 

Preschool Staff (8) ï Tom Bracken with Rita Temple 

Event Manager (John Smith) and Cleaner (Maureen) 

- April Conklin, Pianist (Dan) - April  

 

To Learn more about S/PPRCôs Leadership and 

Responsibilities, you may visit the link. 
https://asburyofandrews.org/wp-

content/uploads/2018/08/Pastor_Staff-Parish-Relations-

Committee-Job-Description.pdf 

 

 

 
Trustee Meets on the Second Wednesday of Each 

Month. They are working on reopening the 

church kitchen. Scott Munson became a trustee 

chair this year. 

 
 

Thanks For All The Donations! 

The Thanksgiving food collection totaled 300 
pounds plus $210 in donations. The Christmas 
donations were $345. All the above were 
divided with half going to the food pantries of St 
Vincent de Paul at Mary Immaculate R C 
Church, and half going to St. Joseph the Worker 
R C Church. 

Souper Bowl Sunday collection raised $426 
that will be sent to The Patchogue Neighbors 
Soup Kitchens, Inc. 

 

Monthly Food Collection 

Outreach is resuming the First Sunday of 
the Month Food Collection.  Non-perishable 
food and personal care products will be 
collected and delivered to the St Joseph the 
Workerôs food pantry for distribution to those in 
need 

On the first Sunday, please put your donations 
on the altar. Items brought in on other Sundays 
can be put in the gray tub in the hall between 
the Sanctuary and the stairs. 

 

 

 

https://asburyofandrews.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Pastor_Staff-Parish-Relations-Committee-Job-Description.pdf
https://asburyofandrews.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Pastor_Staff-Parish-Relations-Committee-Job-Description.pdf
https://asburyofandrews.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Pastor_Staff-Parish-Relations-Committee-Job-Description.pdf


 

 

(Council meeting requires all ministry chairs, 

and Anyone is welcome to join with any 

questions) to meet remotely with churchôs zoom. 

7:30pm. This is the nominal schedule. It could 

change if special topics come up. Third Tuesday 

of: Jan. Mar. May Sept. Nov. 

   ñRejoice alwaysò, 

     Bill . 

 
 

 

¢I9 CL55[9wΩ{ Dw99b ¢IwLC¢ {Iht 
THE CORNER OF BREWSTER & MAIN 

 
 

Open Tuesdays, Fridays, and Saturdays. 
10am to 4pm ς Call 631-286-0746 

Thank you for your Donations! 

Welcomes Volunteers! 

Ask to Sign up. 

 

 

Ministry Opportunities: If you are 
interested in taking part in any of the 
following ministries, please contact the 
person listed. 
-- Hospitality: Coffee Fellowship:  June 
Beuttenmuller (631-286-2045) Currently 
there is a sign-up sheet in the Gathering 
area as well.  
-- Thrift Shop: Anna McClure (631-286-
1172). Volunteer once a month or more at 
the Thrift Shop. 
 
--Prayer Shawl: Barbara Downs 
(631-475-0141), Lillian Muttit (307-9061). 
Knitting or crocheting for the healing of 
others. 
 
-- Outreach: Carolyn Holtz  
(631-286-4236) Helping to help others. 
 
-- Loveline: Anna McClure  
(631-286-1172) Preparing food for families 
in our church that are experiencing a crisis. 
 
--Church Office:  John Hanon & Rachel 
Langert (631-286-0525) Assisting with 
special mailings, distributing flyers, folding 
bulletins/newsletters or phones. 
 
 --Building Use: John Hannon & Rachel 
Langert (631-286-0525) Facilitating the 
comings and goings of people using our 
buildings for private events. 
 



 
 

 
 
Dear Parishioner, 

  

Thank you for your financial commitment 

to our church during the past year, with a special 

thank you to all who have submitted Estimates 

of Giving/Pledges for 2023. If you have not 

submitted your pledge and would like to do so, it 

is never too late and would be much appreciated 

by your Finance Committee. 

  

Another special thank you to those who 

so generously responded to our Special Year 

End Asking. Your regular contributions together 

with the response to our Year End Asking have 

enabled us to end 2022 with all of our bills fully 

paid except four months of our apportionments. 

 

        The year ahead will continue to be 

challenging financially. Your contributions will 

enable us to continue our mission, including our 

Sunday worship services and music programs, 

Christian education, support and guidance for 

our youth, small group study classes, pastoral 

visitation and counseling, and to provide space 

for our wonderful pre-school program and 

ministry to the community through the Thrift 

Shop, meeting space for 12 Step and substance 

abuse programs, and scouting programs. Your 

gifts also help provide benevolences of many 

kinds, missionary support, and, of course, 

payment of our utility and insurance costs. 

  

Again, thank you for your continuing faith in the 

work of our church. 

  

Ellen L. Horn, Financial Secretary 

 

THE WAYS TO GENEROSITY 

 

The Easy Way to Send Your Offering 
is by Setting Up Online Payment To  

¶ Bellport United Methodist Church,  
PO Box 460.  Bellport NY 11713 

¶ ZELLE:bellportumc@optimum.net, 
Tel: 631-205-4050 

¶ Also you can mail your offerings 
and donations to the church. 

 

ү  Your offerings will support all the 

churches and missions locally and 
worldwide by United Methodist 
Church Denomination. We will 

continue to pray for y our person al 
finance as well as the church 

mission. Thank you for your support!  
 

CHURCH VIRTUAL CONNECTION  

  

¶ Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6312860525 

Meeting ID:  631 286 0525 (646) 558-8656 Meeting 

ID: 631 286 0525# & Password: 11713 

¶ Facebook Live Stream 

https://www.facebookcom/bellportmethodist.church.5 

mailto:bellportumc@optimum.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6312860525
https://www.facebookcom/bellportmethodist.church.5


 

Congratulation! 

New Grandbaby:  

Steven & Robin Montick 

Tom and Celia Bilfinger 

Retirement and New Home: Mike Bilecki 

New Home: Al & Sue Payne 
PRAYER LIST (Please Contact the Office or the 

Pastor to Update Monthly) 

Sympathy & Condolence: ~The Ramirez family 

Prayers: ~Worldôs Peace~ Revival of the Church by 

the power of the Holy Spirit and Salvation of lost 

souls 
 Healing and Deliverance Prayers: ~ Sara Morse~ 

Norma Tryhane and family~Mary Scott ~ Carl  & 

Sheryl Moodt ~Mark & Lois Barton~ Donna & Carl 

Catandella ~ Dr. Joseph Harder ~ Lillian Muttitt & 

her sister~ Dorothy Vogel  & family~Sunday School 

( Teachers, Children, Youth & Teachers) ~Church 

staff~Preschool (children and staff)~Pastor Lydia 

and her family 

Prayers for COOP Churches (Cooperative 

Parish): United Methodist Churches of Bellport, 

Bayport, Patchogue, and Sayville 

 

 

7 AM , Join on Zoom  
For Prayers of Healing ! 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6312860525 

 

 
 

The Bellport UMC is prayerfully looking for 

innovative people to join the ministry 

through a ñChurch Nomination and 

Leadership Development Teamò to grow 

the church through Discipleship training, 

active evangelism  and caring ministry.  

*Ask Lay Leaders or Pastor  

 

 
THE FOLLOWING SERVICES ARE  

AVAILABLE  UPON YOUR REQUEST 

Contact the Pastor or the Office 

 

¶ Event Hall Rental Service 

¶ Baptism Service 

¶ Wedding Service 

¶ Memorial Service  

¶ Hospital or Home Service 

¶ Support Group for Singles 

¶ Support Group for LGBTQ & more 

¶ Support Group for Grief Recovery 

¶ Marriage or Premarital Counseling 

¶ Bible Study in English & Korean 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6312860525


 
THANKFUL PHOTOS OF OUR CHURCH  

 
Thankful for Mike Bilecki who served our church for 
past 25 years. God bless him with his new home in 
Road Island with his daughter Mary (on his left) and 
Danielleôs family including his new grandson! 

 
Thankful for Lynn and Our Choir!  

God bless them for their dedication! 

 
Mark Barton was leading the choir. God bless him 

for offering his gift and talent continuously! 

 

 
Thankful for of Ushers, Mike, Bruce, and Bill. 

God bless them abundantly! And God bless the new 
ushers who we are waiting for! Would you be one? 

 

 
Thankful for Dorothy who always smiles and says,  

ñ I am thankful for my church and my family, I love 

my church !ò She celebrated her birthday! 


